Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:50 AM
May 19, 2022
PRESENT: Payne Williams, Arlene Gould, Laura Lyles, Gayle Howell, Sandra Dickens, Mayor Ronnie Williams, Terri Cunningham, John Richmond
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Amy Lee, CRNHA; Corey Poole, NPJ
CALL TO ORDER: Rebecca Blakenbaker called the meeting to order. The commission reviewed the minutes from the April 21, 2022 Full Commission Meeting. Laura Lyles made a motion to accept the minutes from the April 21, 2022 Full Commission Minutes, 2nd by Arlene Gould. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway, discussion on the financial statement as of April 30, 2022. Our balance as of April 30, 2022 is $40,858.19. Check register for April is $30,135.50. Motion to approve the April 30, 2022 financial statement made by Arlene Gould and 2nd by Sandra Dickens. All approved, motion passes.

Payne Williams mentioned that we are starting to get our money in from the state. Rebecca Blakenbaker mentioned that if your business/counterpart has not billed NHDDC for your grant, you need to do so ASAP, we need to process payments by June 30, 2022. Please send the invoices to Carrie Hough or a member of the Executive Committee.

OLD BUSINESS: 
Amy Lee gave a report on the Go Natchitoches App. Last month they had 1,295 users and 77 new downloads. Rebecca Blankenbaker stated that her staff, Arlene’s staff, and Main Street were at Parent Connection at Freshman Connection and the parents loved the app. There is a tour on the app for incoming freshman that has essential points of interest “Walgreens, hospital, places on campus” and it can route you to those locations as well.
NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson gave a report for NSU. NSU Freshman Connection Dates: May 18/19 and 25/26 and then June ½ and July 7. 
Sandra Dickens gave an update for HDBA. They are planning Car Show, September 30 – October 1.

Sandra Dickens gave an update on Main Street. Zydeco Festival based out of Lafayette will take place on a May 7 and also on May 7 – sale on the Trail, May 20-21 is Jazz Festival, LSMSA Graduation is May 21, May 30th will be a Memorial service at 10 am on the riverbank, the summer reading program will begin on June 9 – end of July (every other Thursday), June 17- 18 a Juneteenth event on the riverbank. Tappedtober is tentatively on the books for October 15.
Arlene Gould gave a report for the Tourist Commission. Thank you to everyone, last week Natchitoches hosted the Louisiana Byways and Rural Tourism Conference. There were 75 people registered and they had great speakers. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA. They received news that they were awarded the National Park Service Recreational Trails Conservation Assistance Program. The grant they wrote to develop a comprehensive outdoor recreation plan for Natchitoches and Cane River National Heritage Area region. They will have technical assistance and NPS representatives in the fall. They will have community meetings and look at the resources and assets they currently have and try to build a comprehensive plan to go along with the City/parish master plan. They are hiring part time tour guides, if you know of any recent high school graduates or college students who like history and storytelling. 
Terri Cunningham gave a report for NHF. They broke ground on the Roque House. They will start cutting trees that were approved to be cut. Also the fencing will be put up soon. They hope to have a big gala on April 15.
Gayle Howell gave a report for APHN. The Arts and Crafts Festival had 83 vendors and 2,172 visitors. Many of their vendors asked if they could do a festival in the fall. They will have the Melrose Fall Festival around the 3rd weekend in October. They are in the planning stages of doing a down river tour the second weekend in October. So far they have Melrose, Oakland and Cherokee, if anyone knows Bobby Harling they would like to do Oaklawn.  
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Chamber. The Best of Natchitoches Awards Luncheon was well attended. Laura recognized the winners in the room. Thank you for your support. Next on the calendar is LYPC, July 15. There will be a social the night before, more details will be coming soon. They will be starting next year’s chamber membership booklet soon.
Corey Poole with NPJ did not have a report.
Juanice Gray with the Natchitoches Times did not have a report.

John Richmond gave a report as Parish President. Jazz Festival is this weekend. 
Mayor Ronnie Williams gave a report. May is Mental Health Awareness Month and they will have something on the agenda for City Council to declare May 31st Mental Health Awareness Day. They are encouraging everyone to wear Kelly green for May 31st. They are working on putting on a symposium with a psychiatrist and booth spaces. Bike Sunday is June 5th at 8 am, 3 mile bike ride starting at Watson Library parking lot. The first 100 who register will get a free tshirt. They have a street construction program starting and notices will be coming out soon. Juneteenth celebrations will include June 17-18 including basketball tournament at NJH, Saturday 5-9 local music talent, kids area, food trucks, etc. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker stated to have all members complete the 2022 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.

Rebecca Blakenbaker stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker reminded the commission about needing to complete the Sexual Harassment Prevention Training by the end of the year. The online training is at http://lma.teachable.com. 

